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BOB JONES UNIVERSITY

EST. 1927

June 7, 2016

The Honorable Nikki Haley
Governor, State of South Carolina
1205 Pendleton Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley:

[ am currently out of the state, and I truly regret that I am unable to join you, Representative
Nanney, and pro-life legislators and leaders from throughout the Upstate for the ceremonial
signing of H.3114, the South Carolina Pain-Capable Unborn Child Protection Act, at Hidden
Treasure Christian School.

As president of Bob Jones University, I am deeply appreciative of your leadership on the issue of
life and your willingness to highlight this particular piece of legislation by holding a ceremonial
signing in Representative Nanney’s district.

Thank you for your leadership and your service. If I may ever be of any assistance to you, please
feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,
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